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In order to meet the conditions of the 2003 Rock Creek park Telecommunication Facilities EA
Finding of NoSignificant Impact (FONSI) and to provide a consistent and coordinated process
for considering right-of-way permit applications for wireless telecommunication facilities
(WTF), the National Park Service (NPS) initiated an Environmental Assessment (EA), which
was finalized in 2008.

The Environmental Quality Division of the NPS and consultants The Louis Berger Group, Inc.,
Rummel, Klepper & Kahl, LLP, and Cityscapes Consulting, mc, completed the Rock Creek Park
Wireless Telecommunications Plan and Environmental Assessment. In their report, the
Environmental Quality Division and the consultants evaluated the potential environmental
impacts associated with proposed actions related to the potential construction of WTF within
Rock Creek Park and its administrative units. The EA process led to the identification of
Alternative C, Management to Focus on Coverage Gaps, as the preferred alternative. Under this
alternative, the park would identify areas where coverage gaps for wireless telecommunication
service exist. Applicants would be encouraged to site in these areas provided there exists no
conflict with the park mission and the naturaVcultural resources the NPS protects. Under this
alternative, no permits would be issued for the Forest Zone, the Park Road Zone, the Fort Circle
Parks, Dumbarton Oaks Park, and Montrose Park because of desired conditions stated in Rock
Creek Park's General Management Plan (GMP) and other applicable documents.

The Rock Creek Park Historic District was listed in the National Register of Historic Places in
1991. The NPS is submitting this EA for review under the provisions of the National Historic
Preservation Act of 1966, as amended, and the regulations of the Advisory Council on Historic
Preservation.



We look forward to your review of this EA and request your concurrence at your earliest
convemence.

If you have any questions regarding this project, please contact Cultural Resource Specialist
Simone Monteleone Moffett at (202) 895-6011. Please forward all Section 106 compliance
concerns to my office. We look forward to hearing from you soon.

Adrienne A. Coleman
Superintendent, Rock Creek Park

I concur that the proposed project/EA will have no adverse effect upon the cultural resources of
Rock Creek Park.
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